
Chapel Chat 
The weekly news from Chapel St Leonards Primary School 

 Issue 117     Circulation:  144             Date: Friday 3rd September 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome back! It was brilliant to see the children again 

on Thursday morning and fantastic to welcome our 

new Reception cohort and several other new children 

across the school.  

On Thursday morning we had our first face to face 

assembly for over a year and it was super to be back 

together as a whole school community. The children 

behaved impeccably. We talked about how to be a 

good friend and how to help others.  

We are delighted to welcome Mr Patten to our school 

as our new PE/Sport Apprentice we have no doubt the 

children will enjoy having Mr Patten supporting their 

PE lessons and extra curricular activities.  

Thank you for your patience on pick up and drop off 

(especially our Reception parents) whilst our building 

work is completed. The work was due to be finished by 

now but has been hit by some unexpected delays.  

Having said that the children have really enjoyed 

watching some of the machinery at work!  

Have a good weekend and we look forward to seeing 

everyone on Monday ready for our first full week! 

Graham Almond  

Congratulations Mr and Mrs Shaw  

Great news in the Shaw household! Baby Louie arrived 

safe and well during the holidays. We send Mr and Mrs 

Shaw our best wishes and look forward to seeing Mr 

Shaw after his paternity leave.  

Breakfast Club 

We are delighted that 

our Breakfast Club will 

resume from Monday 

6th September. Those 

children eligible for Pupil Premium can attend for 

free or £2 for the session.  You will have received 

the information and registration form for this. 

Please bring forms with you when you sign your 

child in to Breakfast Club.  

Allergies 

Some of our children risk 

suffering a life threatening 

reaction to nuts – even by 

simply being in the vicinity of a 

nut. For this reason, we ask 

that no child bring any food items into school that 

contain nuts, even for their own consumption.  

School Meal Orders 

From next week, our first 

full week, menus for our 

school meals will be 

handed out on a Tuesday 

to be returned by Friday 

please as was the case last year.  

Remember all of the Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 

children are entitled to a Free School Meal 

everyday.  Children in Year 3,4,5 and 6 who eligible 

for the Pupil Premium can also claim a Free School 

Meal please make sure a dinner menu is 

completed.  

We hope to once again be offering parents and 

carers the chance to join us for a hot meal later in 

the year.  
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